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COUNCIL COMMUNICATION: 
 
TO:  Mayor Garrett and City Council Members 
FROM: Susan Montenegro, City Administrator 
DATE: March 6, 2023 
 
RE: 2023 Pavement Resurfacing Program Bid Award 
 
A total of seven (7) bids were received ranging from a low of $2,398,690.35 to 
$3,341,214.18. The low bid was submitted by F. Allied Construction Company Inc., 9633 
Northwest Court, Clarkston, MI 48347. The second low bid was submitted by Pro-line 
Asphalt Paving $2,549,343.00. 
 
Staff recommends that the contract be awarded to F. Allied Construction Company, Inc. at 
the base bid of $2,398,690.35. Final cost will vary based on field-measured final quantities 
of work. 
 
In review of the paving bond issue, several additional projects were included with the 
paving project to capture cost efficiencies with the larger project. In summary: 
 
Total amount of bid        $2,398,690.35 
DPW parking lot reconstruction      ($103,340) 
Alley and approach reconstruction (DDA)    ($179,537) 
Eldorado Paving SAD       ($134,975) 
Non-compliant residential culverts / drives (19 total)   ($53,869) 
Water Main Trench Repair (Glenwood)     ($75,842) 
Water Main Trench Repair (San Diego)     ($53,684) 
Total amount - paving bond issue     $1,797,407.35 
 
Amount budgeted - paving bond issue     $1,786,339 
 
Contract documents will be submitted to you following the award of the bid. 
 
Suggested Motion:  
To award the 2023 Pavement Resurfacing Program Bid to F. Allied Construction 
Company in the amount of $2,398,690.35. 


